Harkstead Parish Council – Meeting Minutes

Date/Time:      Monday  - September 12 2016
Location – Harkstead Village Hall

Councillors Present: Simon Leatherdale, Alison Looser, Roger Harward, William Wrinch

Also present: district Cllr. David Rose and Clerk

1. Apologies – County Cllr. Dave Wood, Cllr. John Zalucki
2. Declaration of Interest – William Wrinch, village hall trustee.
3. Minutes of last meeting – August 8, signed as correct.
4. Matters Arising – Cllrs. Leatherdale and Looser will be cutting back the oak tree on the corner of River View Rd.  ii)Clerk to contact Gary Starling of BDC about damaged road signs. iii) Clerk to contact Ipswich Buses about the changed lack of service through Lower Holbrook. There have been several negative comments locally and NO positive ones.
Adjournment – David Rose reported that Babergh council would be having a meeting next week to discuss the moving of the offices from Hadleigh to Ipswich.

5. Millennium Green – Equipment inspected, no pressing issues, but the basketball net backboard could do with repainting. Cllr Harward –will spray the weeds and nettles. Clerk waiting to hear back from various companies about safety surfacing. Cllr. Leatherdale may attend the funding meeting in Lavenham in October. 
6. Planning Applications – B/15/1295 – Walkgate Cotts. – permission granted.
7. Footpaths – Clerk hd written to and received a reply from Martin Williams. He will arrange a meeting after his holiday. Cllr. Harward to let Mr Bland of Gallister Cottage know. Parishioner John Pollett had spoken to clerk about lack of access on FP 1  - this is on the list to be cleared. FP 45 overgrown in part and does not link up to FP 46. Clearing is set to be done and it’s not supposed to link to FP 46.
8. Financial Report – Current Ac. £1233, clerk had transferred £1k from Business Saver Ac.BS Ac. £3043, but due to receive £1250 precept this month. Savings Ac. £1710.  Expenditure £16.80 to SALC for payroll services, this was a 2nd invoice as first had not been received in March. ii) Audit paperwork returned, no issues had arisen. Cllr. Leatherdale post conclusion of audit notice on noticeboard.
9. Correspondence –Most sent out by email. Cllr. Leatherdale will attend Police Liaison meeting at Brantham on September 28. Parish council did not agree with the principle of helping to fund a Shotley Peninsula Cricket Club at Tattingstone.
10. Any other business – Cllr. Harward –said the RSPB were concerned about the mussel farms. He also said the Better broadband group were still keeping in touch with and pressuring the powers that be. Clerk to tell highways about the overflowing ditch probably caused by a blocked pipe, to the west of the parish boundary.
11. Next meeting – Monday October 10 at 8pm.

Meeting ended 2107.

